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EDITORIAL COMMENT

The authors of this report focus on timely issues 
in the management of prostate cancer.1  First, there 
is an increasingly recognized importance of pelvic 
lymphadenectomy (PLND), either as a diagnostic or 
a therapeutic procedure at the time of prostatectomy.  
At the same time there is a widespread and dramatic 
increase in the adoption of robotic technology for 
prostatectomy.2,3  The question is how are surgeons 
approaching extended PLND during the early 
experience with a new robotic technique.

Evidence has been mounting which suggests that if a 
PLND is planned at the time of radical prostatectomy, 
it should be extended as limited PLND is associated 
with a high rate of false-negative findings and a 
greater nodal yield may have therapeutic benefi ts.2,4  
Nevertheless, only two other recent reports have 
compared the adequacy of PLND in open versus 
robot-assisted radical prostatectomy with differing 
results.5,6

Findings from the current study likely echo the 
experience of most early robotic series and the candor 
with which these are reported is laudable.  Without 
question, the vantage point and approach for robotic 
PLND differs from the open technique.  A familiarity 
with the anatomy and coordination of the assistant’s 
maneuvers with the robotic movements must be 
developed.  Unfortunately, it is likely that robotic 
surgeons with less experience are more willing to 
dedicate extra time during the operation to ensuring 
adequate prostate dissection rather than appropriate 
PLND. 

In short, recognizing the inherent learning curve of a 
new technique we strongly urge not to misunderstand 
the take-home message from this report.  High-risk 
patients should not necessarily be managed with open 
PLND, but during one’s early learning curve a surgeon 
should maximize attention to proper surgical technique 
and the proper anatomical boundaries of PLND. 
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